

## TOWN OF RYE • OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 10 Central Road Rye, NH 03870-2522 (603) 964-5523 • Fax (603) 964-1516

September 2, 2022

Dear Town of Rye Department Heads and Town Employees,

We are pleased to announce that today we hired Matt Scruton as our new Town Administrator. Matt is currently the Town Administrator for Greenland, has an MBA from the University of New Hampshire and has previously been a Selectman, NH State Representative, held management positions with Novocure, and the University System of NH as a Research and Information Technologist and as an auditor.

A special thanks to Chief Kevin Walsh for taking the role of Interim Town Administrator for the last several months while we worked with Municipal Resources to find a new Town Administrator. Kevin and Becky Bergeron have provided a great job of leadership during this period.

We will have a meeting of the Department Heads to formally introduce Matt immediately following his 30 day notice period with Greenland.

Please join us in welcoming Matt and in thanking Kevin and Becky for their help.

Sincerely,

Rye Select Board

Philip D. Winslow, Chairman

Thomas King, Vice-Chairman

William Epperson, Selectman

Town Website: www.town.rye.nh.us E-mail: Selectmen@town.rye.nh.us